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Newsmakers 1-3-21

Tim Brockwell talks to Anthony Tinnin from the American Red Cross about 
the upcoming Holiday Heroes Blood Drive at Concord United Methodist 
Church. New this year for the event is testing for COVID antibodies, which 
will let donors know if they have been exposed to the virus in the past. 
Also being offered this year are $25 gift cards to several lucky donors. 
(:10-2:06); Greg Dunker speaks to Paducah CPA Dean Owen about options for 
deductions as tax season begins. Owen also talks about the recently passed 
stimulus bill, and how that will affect individuals and businesses. (2:08-
6:33); Alan Watts with Traveling the Bluegrass hosts Kentucky Agriculture 
Commissioner Ryan Quarls' recent speech to Kentucky Farm Bureau about the 
state of agriculture in Kentucky. (6:36-15:00) TB

Newsmakers 1-10-21

Purchase District Health Department Director Kent Koster discusses state 
and local plans for the continued distribution of the COVID-19 vaccine. 
Koster discusses the various vaccination phases, asked for patience from 
the public while the vaccine is rolled out. (0:00-14:15) ES

Newsmakers 1-17-21

Bill Hughes speaks with Kentucky Senator Danny Carroll about the 2021 
legislative session. They discuss Carroll's work in committees, priority 
bills that have already been passed, including legislation that would 
bring more balance to statewide authority during long-term states of 
emergency, such as the current pandemic. Legislators passed bills that 
could hold the Executive Branch of government accountable and require him 
to call them into session as needed to extend emergency powers. Carroll 
also discusses proposed bills related to the state budget, capitol campus 
security, the COVID-19 vaccine, and a possible constitutional amendment 
regarding special legislative sessions. BH

Newsmakers 1-24-21

Bill Hughes speaks with Kentucky Senator Danny Carroll about the 2021 
legislative session. They discuss Carroll's work in committees, priority 



bills that have already been passed, including legislation that would 
bring more balance to statewide authority during long-term states of 
emergency, such as the current pandemic. Legislators passed bills that 
could hold the Executive Branch of government accountable and require him 
to call them into session as needed to extend emergency powers. Carroll 
also discusses proposed bills related to the state budget, capitol campus 
security, the COVID-19 vaccine, and a possible constitutional amendment 
regarding special legislative sessions. (:12-11:02); Greg Dunker speaks to 
Paducah Community Kitchen operator Sally Michelson about a recent free PSA 
on the radio stations of Bristol Broadcasting, and how it has helped her 
raise money to feed hungry people. (11:06-13:40); Kentucky Farm Bureau's 
Across Kentucky Speaks to KFB Second Vice President Sharon Furches about 
the Generation Bridge program.(13:44-14:44) TB

Newsmakers 1-31-21

Murray State University Athletic Director Kevin Saal and Murray State 
University Public Relations Director Dave Winder join the Greg Dunker Show 
to discuss the school's athletic program under COVID-19 and upcoming 
games. (0:00-9:00) Easton Sanders speaks with McCracken County Public 
Library Director Susan Baier about her new position as the Executive 
Director of the Allen County Public Library in Fort Wayne, Indiana. (9:00-
15:19) ES

Newsmakers 2-7-21

Bill Hughes and Purchase District Health Department Director Kent Koster 
discuss the start-up of COVID-19 vaccinations for people 70 and older at 
both Paducah hospitals, beginning next week. Koster also discusses the 
shortage of vaccine nationwide, how people can register to get vaccinated 
and stay informed, additional vaccines and vaccination centers that are on 
the way, and gives an estimate of how long it will take to get through 
this phase of the vaccination process. (0:00 - 9:16)  Greg Dunker talks to 
local CPA Dean Owen about the latest round of available PPP loans from the 
US Small Business Administration, another round of stimulus money, and 
whether the 2021 tax deadline will be extended like last year. (9:21 - 
12:17)  Alan Watts' program Across the Bluegrass spotlights Broadbent B&B 
Farms in Kuttawa, which recently won a national award. Owner Beth Drennan 
also discusses how their mail order business helped them during pandemic-
related shutdowns. (12:28 - 14:25)  BH

Newsmakers 2-14-21

Richard Nelson with the Commonwealth Policy Center hosts a legislative 
briefing with State Senator Mike Wilson. Wilson discusses Senate Bill 1, 
which calls for restrictions on Governor Andy Beshear's recent executive 
orders pertaining to COVID-19. Another constitutional amendment being 
considered in the Kentucky House discussed would give the legislature the 



power to call itself into session. If passed, it would appear on Kentucky 
ballots in 2022. Wilson also talks about Historical Horse Racing gambling. 
(:10-14:44) TB

Newsmakers 2-21-21

Easton Sanders speaks with 6th District Representative Chris Freeland 
about the Bailey Holt-Preston Cope Victims Privacy Act that recently 
passed in the Kentucky House of Representatives. Freeland discusses what 
the bill does, when he expects the state senate to vote on it, and why he 
sponsored the bill. (0:00-4:39) Alan Watts speaks with Hopkins County 
Farmer Carroll Coffman. Coffman discusses the history of his farm, the 
struggles of farming, and what they farm. (4:30-12:00) Easton Sanders 
shares information about the Red Cross Black History Month blood drive and 
their need for donations from COVID-19 victims.(12:00-15:00) ES

Newsmakers 2-28-21

Greg Dunker speaks with Senator Rand Paul about the 2nd COVID relief bill 
being debated in Congress, a National Right-to-Work act he would like to 
see get passed (which would keep workers from being forced to pay union 
dues), his opinion of the Senate impeachment trial, and security at the 
Capitol in the aftermath of the riots and breach of the building on 
January 6 (0:00 - 9:05).  Bill Hughes speaks with West Kentucky Community 
and Technical College speaks to President Dr. Anton Reece gives an update 
on plans for using a $15 million grant the college received in December 
from philanthropist MacKenzie Scott. Approval has been given on a plan 
with seven segments, that will partner with other educational institutions 
and local businesses to improve educational recruitment, graduation, job 
training and placement in the area. Only 13 percent will be immediately 
used for programs, the other 87 percent will be endowed to provide these 
continued opportunities in perpetuity (9:10 - 14:45).  BH

Newsmakers 3-7-21

Steve Schwetman talks to Greg Dunker about an upcoming production of the 
Market House Theater called Rounding Third, a comedy about two little 
league coaches who disagree about some fundamental aspects of little 
league sports. (:11-5:22); Greg Dunker speaks with Kentucky State Trooper 
Adam Jones about recruitment efforts. Jones outlines requirements for 
applying, how to apply, and the process recruits go through to become 
troopers. (5:26-13:13); Kentucky Farm Bureau's Across Kentucky speaks with 
Heather Graham about a recent safety video produced covering topics such 
as chainsaw safety, indoor air quality, tick safety, bear safety, ear 
protection, proper lifting and other safety tips. (13:17-14:45) TB



Newsmakers 3-14-21

Richard Nelson with the Commonwealth Policy Center speaks with U.S. 
Senator Rand Paul about a variety of topics, including election reform. 
Paul discusses what Kentucky is doing to make it easy to vote but hard to 
cheat. Paul also spoke about the insurrection at the U.S. Capitol. (0:00-
14:59) ES

Newsmakers 3-21-21

Bill Hughes speaks with Kentucky State Senator Danny Carroll about the 
ongoing legislative session. Specifically, Carroll discusses the recently 
passed "Bailey Holt-Preston Cope Crime Victims Privacy Act," or House Bill 
273. If signed by Governor Beshear, the new law would exclude some images 
or videos from the Kentucky Open Records Act if they depict violence. The 
bill was filed in the House by Representative Chris Freeland, and is named 
after the two victims of the 2018 Marshall County High School Shooting. 
Their families were worried that images portraying the last moments of the 
teens' lives could be shared online (0:00 - 9:15). Alan Watts talks with 
Kentucky Agriculture Commissioner Ryan Quarles on "Traveling the 
Bluegrass," about the Kentucky AG Tag Program. When farmers renew their 
vehicle license plates each year, they have an opportunity to donate $10 
to the fund. It invests into Kentucky 4-H or Kentucky Future Farmers of 
America. It also contributes to youth developmentand promotional programs 
run by the Kentucky Department of Agriculture (9:25 - 15:00). BH

Newsmakers 3-28-21

Greg Dunker speaks with U.S. Congressman James Comer about the recently 
passed COVID relief bill, the current situation at the U.S./Mexico border, 
and efforts to vote on making Washington D.C. a state (:13-6:40); Greg 
Dunker discusses Kentucky HB 563 with 1st Dist. Education Association 
President Chad Davidson and McCracken County Schools Superintendent Steven 
Carter. The bill was originally designed to allow students to attend 
school in other districts, but it eventually morphed into an opportunity 
for tax credits to be used to pay for private school tuition. (6:44-14:44) 
TB


